WINTER 2005 Issue

ACTIVITIES

Aerobics-Joanne Stewart 237-1305 or
Carolyn Gardner 237-3991

Women's Bible Study-Loretta Espey 235-3518 or
Connie Hazard 237-7728

Book Exchange-Veronica Bucello 237-7334

Bridge (Ladies)-Elsie Siebert 235-8429 or
Suzie Albright 237-1594

Bridge(Marathon)-Danny Phillips 235-9338
Bridge(Men)-Norm Nuding 237-2275
Garden Club-Pat Crimmins 235-6462

Golf-18 holeS(Men)—Vince Franco 237-9190 or
Jim Conway 237-5802

Golf-9 holes(Men)-Bill Huish 237-5631

Golf-18 holes(Women)-
Rachel Coletti- 235-9054

Golf-9 holes(Women)-Dot Franco 237-9190 or
Joan Murren 235-3733

Gourmet Diners Club-
Celise McLaughlin-235-8532

Mah Jongg-Lynn Autorino 237-7745
Needleworkers-Loretta Espey 235-3518

Poker(Men)-Vinny Autorino 237-7745 or
Paul Kelly 237-1898

Telephone Directory-David Toelkes 235-2023
Tennis(Men)-John Hoover 235-0261
Water Aerobics-Juanita Moore 235-2342

This Newsletter is published by and for the
Homeowners of The Tradition. Masthead photo
by Chuck Swenson. Next issue: February ‘06.

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 28TH
9:00 AM

HELPH

Regina Wichrowski of the Tradition
Garden Club needs women and men volunteers
to help decorate the community for the
holiday season as we have in the past.

Neighbors! We really need your help,
especially some men who can climb ladders to
hang wreaths, etc.

If everyone takes their turn, we can
once again make our community a role model
of “holiday spirit". It only takes a few hours
if we have enough help! Won't you give us an
hour or two?!

Please give Regina a call at 235-9101 and
tell her you'll be glad to helpget us in the
holiday moodl!!

COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Buildings & Grounds/Pool/Tennis Courts
Howard krauth-krauthjr@sc.rr.com

Social-Harry Stewart 237-1305
Clubhouse-Martin Robic 237-8745

Covenants Committee
Jeanette Renault 235-3566

Architectural Review Board
Vince Civitarese-237-3568




PRESIDENT’S CORNER by Frank D’ Amato

| am sitting here writing this newsletter as | look out my window at the tail end of Ophelia.
It appears good luck was with us. No one was hurt, no property damage and no cost
to the Association.VWe should always be this lucky.

After the tragic accident on Kings River Road, | contacted our county councﬂman Jerry
Oakley, and requested that the county “double line” both Willbrook Boulevard and Kings River
Road. Both roads are 35 mph speed limits, and it does not make sense to pass on these streets.As
you can now see, both streets are double lined. So please, do not pass on these streets.

The streets mentioned above have now been turned over to the county.VVe are no longer
responsible for their maintenance. However, we continue to pay part of our dues to maintain the
lawns, shrubs and signs along both Kings River Road and Willbrook Boulevard.We are only one
of many associations paying for this upkeep. Ve will be receiving a refund that was in reserve for
road maintenance. | do not have a figure at this time, but the Board will place this money into our
budget planning for 2006.

| am also receiving calls from residents regarding other residents who are speeding on
Tradition Club Drive.This Association has a written agreement with the County Sheriff’s Office
to patrol and dispense tickets based on our traffic signs. | have contacted the Sheriff’s Office, and
they will patrol, especially in the morning, as this seems to be the most frequent time for speeding.
This is a safety issue. Neighbors do recognize the speeders, so please, do not place us
in a position where we have to issue names to the police.

We have received complaints about people using our pool who are not residents of
Tradition.We do our best to check on these folks. However, it seems difficult to catch them.|
recently chased 7 people from the Reserve and retrieved the key they had in their possession.
Residents should not be afraid to ask folks where they live, and our residents should not be
offended if you are not recognized and are also questioned. It is tough to know every resident.

We continue to have residents performing work that changes the exterior of their homes,
as well as making major changes to their landscaping, without meeting with the Architectural
Review Board (ARB). In most cases the work is permitted under our Covenants, and the ARB
would have issued a permit. Unfortunately, occasions have arisen when work was completed that
was not permitted under the Covenants, and we have had to ask the homeowner to modify or
remove the violation. This becomes costly to the resident and is not something we like to do to
a neighbor. Both time and money can be saved by meeting with the ARB.

The Board of Directors along with our maintenance manager have been spending a great
deal of time with a professional engineering firm studying our streets and drainage. | plan to have
a full report ready for a community wide meeting that will be held later this fall at the Coastal
Carolina Building at the end of Willbrook Boulevard.You will be notified.

| am very pleased to report that our budget is on track for 2005. Barring any unforeseen
circumstances, we will end the year as planned.You can read Board Minutes on our web site or
pick up a set of minutes in the mailbox located to the left of the pool house door.

Have a great holiday season, and | hope to see everyone at the special
fall meeting.




By Howard Krauth, Manager

A lot has been said, and rightfully so, about our volunteers and the work they do to help preserve our
community. Without them we would be at a loss.

T would like to spend a little time saying thanks to the contractors that do work for our community. As you
all know, a good contractor is hard to find.

Number one on the list is Pryor Landscaping, our landscaping contractor. They are here every week, mostly
on Tuesday, cutting, trimming and fertilizing all of our common areas. If we had a severe hurricane, they
would do the clean up.

Waccamaw Management is our pool service contractor. They maintain our pool and keep the water
quality up to DHEC standards. They also clean the pool deck and in case of a hurricane, group our furniture
so it doesn’t end up in the golf clubhouse.

Our flowerbeds are designed and planted by Waccamaw Landscaping (not connected to Waccamaw
Management). They have been with us for two planting seasons and have done an exceptionally good job.

The engineer that maintains our storm water waste system is Williams Engineering. They have cleaned
out our catch basins and solved a number of our drainage problems. They also installed our front entrance
road pavers.

Although these are not all of the contractors that do work for us, they are the ones that do the majority of
the day to day work we require.

Like I said in the beginning, volunteers are needed but it's good to have contractors that we can rely on _for
projects that are too big for Buildings and Grounds to handle.

If you have any questions or suggestions for this committee, do not hesitate to call. I wish to thank all the
residents who volunteer their time and especially the members of my committee

Walt Murren, Tom Ellison, Jim Conway

Bob Thompson and Dave Phillips

Joinw ws Fridays from 10 AM to-12 Noow at the
Residenty Clubhouse to-work ovw any needlework

projecty yowd like to-complete...or we'll help yow get
stawrted o av new project.
Call Lovetta Espey @ 235-3518 if yow have any queétwwy
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MEALS ON WHEELS
For those who are in need, some of the residents will provide
meals as needed in case of surgery, illness, etc.
Contact Claudia Krauth @ 237-7544.



With the summer behind us | would like to remind all of our members that before any
work is done on their homes, a permit needs to be obtained.This includes the installation of
shutters and the cutting down of all trees. If there is any doubt about the requirement for a
permit, please feel free to call'an ARB member. Remember to allow time for a permit to be
processed. Two weeks is the preferred time, but it could take longer depending when the permit
application is filed.

A new $25 refundable fee has been added to the requirement for an application to be
processed. This new fee will start on the first of the year. This will allow the ARB to track the
completion of projects and help us clear our records of completions.

Thank you.

Many thanks to all who are making a valiant effort to keep iron rust under control.
It is difficult and seems at times to be an insurmountable problem. A lengthy flyer was
delivered to many residents two months ago. This has helped but has not been as
successful as we hoped.

The quickest (about 20 minutes), easiest and least expensive solution is to use a
garden pressure sprayer with a mixture of eight ounces of oxalic acid powder in a gallon
of water. This will usually remove the rust from your concrete and vinyl siding surfaces.
Sensitive shrubs should be flushed. The powder is available at Scofield Hardware,
just over the bridge in Georgetown; cost $4 per pound. There are liquid forms of rust
removers, usually more expensive, and one must read instructions carefully to prevent
damage to grass and shrubs.

Other concerns brought to our attention are:

Overnight parking on the street: Page 5 Covenants Booklet - No “on street”
parking overnight. This is a hazard and a Covenant violation.

Boats: Page 4 Covenants Booklet - Recreational equipment (boats, campers, etc.)
may be parked for 24 hours for loading and unloading. Storage must be off site or in garage.

A Separate Note to Renters: We ask your help if the property you are renting
is not being kept according to community standards. Please contact the homeowner
to make arrangements for proper maintenance.

Your Covenants Committee

Jeanette Renault Jim Lewis

Betsy Beyma Alan MacDonald
Ken Dewell Joan Sheldon
Tom Ellison

Ron Farley

Phil Fleiss



GOURMET DINERS CLUB

In Our Fourth Season

The Gourmet Diner's Club opened the 2005-2006 with a Bon Voyage Party which was
held at the Resident's Club House on August 24™. Approximately 80 of our neighbors
and friends stopped by to sample Mediterranean cuisine, register for the season and
sign up to host in the upcoming season. The first Port of Call brought our members
to Casablanca, Morocco on September 21st. The captain's fable at nine of our
residents' households served Chilean Sea Bass with red pepper salsa and couscous
with vegetables; topping of f the evening with a Phyllo Pastry dessert doused in
berries and custard cream. Members will disembark in Izmir, Turkey on November
9t for another enticing meal guaranteed to satisfy the most discriminating palate.

The Gourmet Diner's Club is open to all residents of the Tradition Community.
Not too late to come aboard our cruise of the Mediterranean with stops in
Greece, Sicily.and Spain still ahead. For more information visit our website at:

http://qualitykid.com/Gourmet.htm

Committee members (left to right): Mildred Culpepper,
Sue Guzlas, Meg Maguire, Claudia Krauth, Kathy Knittel,
Mary Jane Conway, Celise McLaughlin & Karen VanderSchaaf



TRADITION
GARDEN CLUB

By Pat Crimmins

The 2005-06 Garden Club season began in September with Waccamaw
Landscaping presenting a program on various plantings, problems and solutions.
The remainder of the year will offer interesting topics such as Bonsai, lkebana
(flower arranging) and Palms. We'll also include a visit from the folks at Wild
Birds Unlimited as well as a bus trip in April to Middleton Place on the Ashley
River in Charleston!

We have new members signed up, and we’re hoping you will join us too.
We’re all gardeners at heart—whether working in the soil or simply standing back
and admiring! So come on—men and women! Visit THE Garden Club today
and enjoy this fantastic season with us.

Our meetings are held in the Residents’ Club House at 9:00 AM on the
second Tuesday of each month. We enjoy some good food and then have the
presentation of the day. You’ll be pleasantly surprised—and you may even grow
something a little special!

REMINDER: If you are a new resident homeowner (not renter),

please remember to give David Toelkes a call at 235-2023
with your new phone number. Dave keeps our Owner's
directory updated.

WANTED
BUILDINGS & GROUNDS MANAGER
TRADITION POA
CONTACT FRANK D’AMATO @ 235- 8885

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS WORK UPDATE

Some of the work projects scheduled for fall throughout the community are as follows:
painting of the street signposts (bids currently being solicited); fall plantings (November); rust removal
in the common areas; exterior painting of the Residents’ Clubhouse; screening of the pump station
on Tradition Club Drive.




S, TRADITION
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By Betty Ruff

The Ladies Eighteen Hole and Ladies Nine Hole Leagues
held a “Get to Know You" captain’s choice event on July 14", The teams were
made up of ladies from both leagues, playing a non-competitive game followed
by a pizza party at the Residents’ Clubhouse. Everyone had such a good time
that we are planning another get-together in the near future.

Waccamaw Neck Match Play Challenge
The sixth annual Waccamaw Neck Match Play Challenge between the ladies
leagues of the Tradition Club and Pawleys Plantation was held on June 28 and
29. Tradition won 17 to 15. Day one format was doubles with Tradition winning
six out of eight matches, building a 12 to 4 lead in overall points. Day two singles
matches were won by Pawleys with a score of 11 fo 5, coming up just one match
short of retaining the ftitle. After six years, the matches stand all even.

Waccamaw Challenge Winners
Sandy Blais, Rachel Coletti, Pat D’Amato, Eima DiMona, Sue Ebbitt, Marsha
Smith, Nancie Gaffney, April Kuruc, Bobbie Fleiss, Jean McElroy, Befty Ruff, Joan
Sheldon, Trudy Hart, Gail McLaughlin, Maureen Lempert, Celise McLaughlin

Tradition/River Club/Heritage/Pawleys Interclub

The first week of this event was held on July 22 at the River Club and at Tradition
on July 29. The ladies teams were made up of players from the four clubs, and
the game was two low nets of the foursome. Week two was followed by lunch at
Tradition, and the winning team was Jeanne McElroy, Joanne Foster, Ann Hunt
and Suzie Jones.



Tradition/Litchfield Interciub

The two clubs planned a two-week event, playing the first week at Tradition on
August 16, but were rained out the second week. This event was also a two-low
net per team game comprised of players from both leagues. The ladies decided
to go ahead with lunch at Litchfield, and award the team that was ahead

after the first week of play the first place honors. They were Marsha Smith, Gail
McLaughlin, Daune Barksdale and Linda Bowers. A special thanks to Suzanne
Strasser for organizing both interclub events. 2

President’s Cup Tournament

This tournament is one of the two most important tournaments of the year. Itis a
two day, low net cumulative game based on 100% handicap. The ladies played
on September 8 and 15, followed by an awards dinner catered by Magnolia's af
the Residents’ Clubhouse.

The 2005 President’s Cup Winner was Maureen Lempert.

Maureen came in with a total score

of 145 for the two days of play.

Pat D'Amato and Linda Lehman tied
with a 146 and played a sudden death
playoff. Pat D'Amato won second place
after completing two holes, and Linda
Lehman placed third.

Closest to the pin awards went to
Suzanne Connhell on #5,

Pat Cocuzza on #15,

Celise McLaughlin on #2 and

Maureen Lempert on #12.

League Firsts

Broke 100 - Linda Lehman —-98 on 5/24
Broke 100 - Jean McElroy - 98 on 7/7
Broke 90 - LindalLehman- 87 on 6/30
First Birdie - Meg Maguire - #6 on 8/11

Winner Maureen Lempert &
TLGA President, Rachel Coletti

New Member
Welcome to Lori Doherty - July

Hole In One
Pat D'Amato scored her first hole in one at the TPC while playing in the Lou Coletti
Memorial Tournament in June. The memorable ace took place on the 102 yard
par three 13" hole.




TRADITION MEN'S GOLF CLUB NEWS
By Harry Stewart

2005 MEMBER/MEMBER TOURNAMENT

The first of two rounds was played using alternate shot on the first nine and a captain’s
choice on the second nine. The final 18 holes were played using thé best net of the twosome.
Winners were:

1 place — Andy Spaschak, Ron Eaglin.

2" place — Bud Knittel, Dick Spangler.

34 place — Dave Phillips, George McKenna.

4™ place — Ron Mokrynka, Ron Brugge.

5t Tie — Autry Moore & Roger Hart, Chuck Swenson & Tommy Smith
Closest to the pin: Bud Knittel, Ron Mokrynka, Charlie Malara, Chuck Swenson.

2005 MEMBER/SPOUSE TOURNAMENT

The tournament was played under ideal weather conditions. We had 35 twosomes
competing in this year’s event. Format was a two- player captain’s choice scramble. Debra and
her staff did an excellent job with the food. The Tradition golf staff helped out with handicapping,
scoring, and cart signs. Thanks also to Steve Kronski for organizing and MC duties. This year’s
winners were:

15T place — Ed and Joan Sheldon

2" place — Steve and Elaine Kronski

3rd place — Jim McKay & Lori Doherty

4™ place — Bill & Jeanette Renault

5" place — Harry & Joanne Stewart
Closest to the pin ladies: Pat Cocuzza & Celise McLaughlin. Men: Jack Shriver &
Harry Stewart.

2005 July 4™ Scramble

One hundred players were met with a blazing hot 4™ for this year’s tournament. Debra
and the Tradition snack bar staff did their usual great job at getting everyone fed on time. Darrell
and the golf staff again took care of the cart signs, handicapping, and scoring. The followings were
prize winners:

1 place — Jack Starrick, Gloria Starrick, Ken Starrick, Dick Albright.

2" place — Andy Spaschak, Beth Carline, Ron Eaglin, Bonnie Eaglin.

34 place — Joanne Foster, Pat Cocuzza, Charlie Malara, Kevin Fenlon.

4™ place — The D’Amatos & the Cardeas

5t place — The MacDonalds and the Culpeppers.

6™ place — The Strassers, Jim McKay, Lori Doherty.

7™ place — John & Celise McLaughlin, Steve Kronski, Nancy Malara.

8" place — Bill & Jeanette Renault, Ed Gloewacki, Dani Jennings.

9% place — Phil & Bobbie Fleiss, Rudy Schwarz, Gail McLaughlin.

10" place — The Kendalls and the Sheldons.
Pin shot ladies: Pat Bowen, Pat D’Amato. Men: Rudy Schwarz, Allan MacDonald.



2005 PRESIDENT’S CUP

The format called for two stroke play rounds and three match play competitions to
determine a champion. This year’s final standings were: Bud Knittel first over Logan Wilton
in the championship match, with Ed Rice besting Kevin Fenlon in the consolation match.
Congratulations to all players for a great tournament.

HOLE-IN-ONE CLUB

Congratulations to Bill Kendall our newest “ace” member. Bill “aced” hole # 12 during
the Sadie Hawkins tournament. This was Bill’s first hole-in-one but hopefully not his last. Bill
treated all the tournament players to beverages in celebration.

2005 MEMBER INVITATIONAL TOURNAMENT - 7™ ANNUAL

This year’s tournament was dedicated to the memory of Armand Cocuzza.

The tournament dinner dance was held on Thursday evening at Inlet Affairs in Murrells
Inlet. The food and fellowship were both outstanding.

The tournament format was match play using the better ball of the twosome. Three nine
hole matches were played on Friday the 19th followed by two nine hole matches on Saturday
the 20th.

Flight winners participated in a shoot out on Saturday to determine the overall winners of
this year’s tournament. On the third shoot out hole, Bud Knittel and Gary L’Hommedieu won the
championship with Jack and John Ross finishing second. Congratulations to flight winners:

A- Bud Knittel and Gary Hommedieu, B- Dick and Joe Culver, C- Larry Barksdale and Gary
Johnson, D- Alan Gardner and Mike Sacco, E- Jack and John Ross, F- Harry Hunt and Bob Martel.

A big pat on the back to Steve Kronski, tournament director, and the various committees

for an outstanding tournament.

MANY THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING HOLE SPONSORS
Weichert Realtor Seaside Properties — Tile Concepts, Tom Hicswa
Ron & Nancy Mokrynka — DeRoma’s Pizza
Alan & Carolyn Gardner — Piggly Wiggly
Pawleys Auto Center — Carlo’s Car Care
Carolina First Bank — Nan-Seas Massage Center & Spa — Fico Chiropractic
Annmarie Patterson Re-Max By The Sea — Tradition Golf Club
American Blind And Shutter — Pryor Landscaping & Lawn Maintenance
Friends Of Armand Cocuzza — Jim Conway — Jack Ross
D’Amato Family Properties — Cal Calabrese — Tradition Golf School
T-Bones Steak House — Tidelands Lincoln Mercury, Pawleys Island
Tidelands Lincoln Mercury, Georgetown
Coastal Chevrolet/Cadillac/Nissan Inc. Hole-In-One sponsor




INTERCLUB RESULTS - FINAL
The Tradition Men’s Golf Club is the champion of the 2005 interclub matches. The teams
are made up with ten members and two pros. The top ten Stableford scores were used from each
team. The victory was sealed with the final match at TPC. Congratulations to all participants.
Thanks to Vinnie Esposito and Tom Strasser for their hard work in organizing the matches.
o Tradition — 1645 Points .
Prestwick — 1629 Points
Wachesaw East— 1671 Points
TPC - 1595 Points
Heritage — 1533

Note: I have been writing the Tradition Men’s Club news since the original newsletter started. I
think it’s time for some “new blood” to get involved. Anyone interested should get in touch with

me or Vince Franco. Thanks.

WALK AND TALK

By Joanne Stewart

Water Aerobics are over, and the class went very well. Juanita Moore did a
great job as always. Thank you, Juanita. Thanks also to Jane Barbour for helping out
when needed. |

Now that fall is here, please join us for our Walk and Talk Group. We meet
at the Residents’ Clubhouse on Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 9:00am and walk
for approximately one hour. If weather does not permit, we do low impact aerobics
inside the Clubhouse.

It's a great way to meet new people, move that body and have fun. Give it a try.

Any questions, call Joanne Stewart @ 237-1305 or Carolyn Gardner @
237-3991.

TRADITION BOARD OF DIRECTORS

2005
Frank D'Amato, President ... .. 235-8885
Ginni Swenson, Vice President ... 235-9233
Bill Renault, Treasurer...........oeoeeceesecceeseeceneee s 2.35-3566
Martin Robic, Director...... e 237 -8745
Harry Stewart, SECretary.... .. s eesssc 237-1305
Association Manager: Jim McPhail..........ccoccoovcvrnnrnccn...272-8700

E-mail: Tradition@chicora.net
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Tradition Gold Tees | by Vince Franco

The 4th Annual Gold Tee Tournament was held on September 21st. This year’s tournament was
dedicated to the memory of our dear friend and fellow member, Armand Cocuzza. Each player
received a golf towel with the Gold Tee logo. After the tournament the men had pizza, beer and
soft drinks. The game was a team Stableford. Jerry Bucello, Bill Huish, Elliott Dodson and Vince
Franco are the 2005 champions.

The Gold Tees co-hosted the annual Tradition Golf Club Labor Day Tournament with the Tradition
Nine Hole Ladies. The tournament was a great success.

The 3rd Annual Gold Tee Member/Spouse/Partner Tournament was held on July 20th. Everyone
who participated had a good time.

On September 27th, Ed Sheldon, Martin Robic, Tom Maguire, Kurt Fuller and Harry Hunt
prepared a Gold Tee Oktoberfest Dinner at the Residents’ Clubhouse. The menu included
sauerbraten, spatzle, red cabbage, shrimp, and Black Forest cake. These quarterly dinners are
very special occasions. They also give our member/chefs an opportunity to demonstrate their
culinary skills. No one ever goes away hungry.

Each week, Bill Huish takes pictures of our winning teams. The pictures are then placed on our
web site: http://qualitykid.com/GoldTees.htm

This group is composed of a great bunch of guys who play nine holes of golf from the gold tees on
Wednesdays. Our primary purpose is to have fun, enjoy good fellowship and improve our golfing
skills. Players of all handicaps are welcome. Contact Bill Huish at 237-5631 if you are interested
In joining us.

MAH JONGG

Anyone interested in learning to play, please contact Lynn Autorino at 237-7745.



The Tradition Resident’s Mixed Golf Tour

The Tradition Commﬁhity Mixed Golf Tour welcomed 42 golfers at Caledonia
Golf Club in August. Due to afternoon thunderstorms several foursomes were
unable to finish. The course will be rescheduled in 2006, and those people who did
not complete 18 will get credit at the next outing. September brought 52 golfers
to Grande Dunes for a fabulous round and exquisite Italian buffet in the clubhouse.
The Tour is winding up the 2005 Season with play at Ocean Ridge Plantation’s
Tiger’s Eye, Burning Ridge, the Pearl, and Pine Lakes International is planned for
early December.

In 2006 the Tour will be schedu'ling golf on a monthly basis at the best
courses on the Grand Strand at the best possible rates. Quarterly we will
offer special golfing and dining extravaganzas. Watch your mailbox for flyers
introducing the course of the month or visit the Mixed Golf Tour website at
http://qualitykid.com/tour.htm. As always the golf outings are open to all residents

and guests of the Tradition community.

TIP OF THE MONTH By Steve Dresser

Winter is near. That time of year when temperatures drop and handicaps soar! Don't be discouraged
if you don't play your best golf during the chillier months. Most people don't, but that doesn’t mean you can't
still enjoy yourselves out there. Here are a few tips to help you battle the elements.

1. Be aware the ball doesn’t carry as far in cool weather. Take a little more club and swing smoothly.

2. Give yourself a few minutes before tee time to stretch and limber up a bit. It's much easier to “get loose”
in the summer than it is in the winter.

3. Dress for success. Layer your clothing properly so you can remain warm but swing freely. | like to start
with a turtleneck followed by a vest, then a sweatshirt and finally a windshirt. You may think that 4 layers
will make you look like the Michelin Man, but this combination works well and allows you to peel off a layer
or two when it warms up in the middle of the day. Don't forget your longjohns for the lower body.

4. The wind can blow a bit more in the winter. Learn to “punch” the ball under the wind by playing the ball back
in your stance a bit and making a 3/4 backswing and an abbreviated follow through.

5. Be sure to switch from clear liquors to dark! Scotch or Irish whiskey make for a nice “swing oil” so you won't
even feel the cold. Just remember, you didn’t hear that one from me! Good luck with your games.
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LADIES WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON BRIDGE

Wednesday afternoon Bridge at the Clubhouse could use a few more
permanent players. If you're interested in joining this fun group playing
“Rubber Bridge” with friends and neighbors, call either Elsie Siebert or

Suzie Albright to participate. We play from 12:30 to 4:00 weekly and indeed
have a lot of laughs along the way. Give us a jingle at 235-8429 or 237-1594.

—

_<&<~_ FIRST FRIDAY NIGHT BRIDGE == -

P R

First Friday Night Bridge of Tradition will continue playing bridge at the
Residents’ Clubhouse @ 7:00 p.m. Each month we will send out an E-mail to
those who have given their addresses to Danny Phillips. The replies will help
to know how many tables we will have playing. We can also call if you have
not notified us of your E-mail.

Please come, join your friends and neighbors, and bring a snack if
you wish and your drink of choice. We are looking forward to seeing you.
Please call Danny Phillips @ 235-9338 or E-mail DPhill413@aol.com to
make your reservation.

~<£7  MARATHON BRIDGE -=/
== -

Marathon Bridge on the Waccamaw Neck has grown since 1999 from
one section of 10 pairs of mixed players to 40 pairs of ladies and 10 couples.
Marathon Bridge involves one pair hosting another pair to play 24 hands of
Bridge each month September through May. The total scores are turned
in to a central location where a running score is kept until the marathon is
over. In June everyone will attend an event for the presentation of prizes.
This format has been very popular, and we continue to grow. If you or
someone you know might be interested next year, please call
Danny Phillips @ 235-9338.

—
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LTRADITION COUPLES MARATHON BRIDGE —== ~_

This is a very enjoyable way of playing bridge and meeting new couples.
Interested? Call Danny Phillips @ 235-9338.




VOLUNTEERS
THE HEART OF A COMMUNITY

You know that old saying "Neither rain, nor sleet, nor snow:." .well, the guys
pictured below exemplify that saying! They are lovingly referred to as the
“Tradition Delivery Brigade”. Any fime a homeowner receives a notice in their paper
box, a newsletter, hurricane cleanup info, and on...and on, these fellas are the ones
who've made the fime to see that you as a homeowner receive the latest infol They
do their job efficiently and quickly! And we can't thank them enoughlll Keep up the
good work!
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Left to right: Rich Becker, Howard Krauth & Frank D'Amato

Left fo right: Roy MacSorley, Martin Robic & Marion Culpepper.
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